To buyers and sellers in a contract:
(This was written for Pennsylvania Sellers & Buyers; it is a starting point. You will need to modify it to make it your own) 

Dear Seller/Buyer;

As you undoubtedly know, the Covid-19 Virus has, for the time being, turned our world upside down. Let me stress that we believe wholeheartedly that this is a temporary situation, and once we ‘flatten the curve’ of new cases, government will allow an easing in restrictions we currently have.

However, a real estate transaction is many moving parts. We find a buyer, get a contract, and most of the time, the buyer applies for a loan, gets a home inspection, gets a title search and then closing is arranged. Some of these activities are now disrupted. The governor of Pennsylvania has put all real estate service businesses into the category of must be closed, and not open to the public. Our office will be closed in compliance, although we all may come in and out of there to get supplies, use equipment, etc.

Real estate appraisers are in this category. This is tricky, because many real estate appraisers unlike our appraiser, who works in the real estate office, work out of their homes. They are certainly not being forced out of their own homes. However, whether or not they are allowed to conduct inspections of properties during this time is a grey area. Our state association of REALTORS® is seeking additional guidance from the Governor’s office about this.
If a regular appraisal cannot be done, the lender has the option of doing a ‘drive-by’ appraisal, where the appraiser does not come into the house.

Home inspectors appear to be under this ‘real estate services’ segment, although they, like appraisers, do not have offices open to the public.

The next moving part involves title searches, and after a closing, the recording of the new deed and mortgage. Effective yesterday, county courthouses are closed. This means that if a title search has not yet been done on the property you are selling or buying, the title company and/or attorney cannot do this until the courthouses re-open. The Governor’s announcement is in effect until April 3, 2020, but we have no way of knowing if it will be extended. Law offices and title companies are also closed by the governor’s order. Because of this, if your current closing is scheduled for before April 3, 2020, we will be preparing the PAR Covid-19 form to extend time frames in the contract. Your agent will be in touch with you.

We will continue to offer full service to you at all times, and between us, we will get through this challenge and get your transaction closed. You can reach me at cell phone number, and if you wish to call our broker, XXXX, you can call her at XXX-XXX-XXXX.

Thank you for your continued patience. As the expression goes, “sooner or later, every storm runs out of rain.” We will find a sunny day in the future!

Sincerely,
Your name

